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Dear	Friends,	

	 It	appears	nature	has	provided	us	with	a	unique	opportunity	to	
demonstrate	our	ability	to	work	together	for	the	common	good	of	our	
fellow	man.		How	we	are	facing	and	responding	to	the	current	
challenges	are	based	in	love,	respect	and	responsible	action.			We	have	
powerful	tools.			It	is	time	to	use	them.			

	 As	responsible	community	members,	we	will	NOT	BE	HOLDING	
services	until	further	notice.		Please	check	our	Website	and	Facebook	
for	updates.			

We	already	have	a	member	of	our	community	in	quarantine	but	is	
NOT	showing	signs	of	illness.		She	has	not	been	tested	but,	was	in	
contact	with	an	individual	who	is	ill.		The	two	-week	quarantine	was	
medically	advised.			

The	most	proactive	measure	we	can	take	at	this	time;	is	joining	
other	churches,	businesses	and	organizations	in	limiting	gatherings	to	
slow	and	containing	the	spread	of	this	illness.			This	is	an	informed	
conscious	decision	to	respectfully	care	for	one	another	in	love.		We	are	
exercising	the	power	to	protect	our	community	from	unnecessary	
exposure.			

Healers	are	called	upon	to	use	their	gifts	as	remote	healers.		We	
are	in	the	process	of	setting	up	a	“Healer’s	Hot	Line.”		More	details	to	
follow.	



	

It	has	become	apparent	that	we	need	to	improve	our	Prayer	
Chain.		Currently	those	seeking	prayers	contact	me	by	email	and	phone	
calls.		I	have	been	very	busy	the	past	few	days.		It	has	become	
abundantly	clear	that	this	method	works;	but	could	be	better.				
Measures	are	being	implemented	to	improve	and	streamline	the	
process.	For	now,	prayer	requests	can	come	through	our	website,	my	
personal	email	or	phone.				

SPIRIT	IS	AMAZING!		The	past	few	days	have	been	a	brilliant	
example	of	Divine	guidance.		Every	issue	that	presented	itself,	has	been	
followed	by	a	solution	and	reinforced	by	synchronicity.		Volunteers	are	
popping	up	out	of	nowhere,	and	the	practical	creative	problem	solving	
reinforces	our	inner	light	shining	forth	as	instruments	of	love	and	light.	
Divine	guidance	is	there	when	called	upon,	but	we	must	be	willing	to	
ask,	listen	and	do	our	part	when	guided.		This	is	what	it	means	to	be	
people	of	the	light.		We	heal	ourselves,	help	heal	others,	share	God’s	
love,	and	be	channels	of	healing	for	a	world	in	need.		We	are	powerful	
beings	and	it	is	the	time	and	place	for	the	universe	to	see	how	much	we	
have	learned.		May	all	witness	our	willingness	and	ability	to	be	the	
loving	presence	we	were	intended	to	be.		The	power	of	love	is	beyond	
measure,	it	never	fails,	ever	flowing	for	the	higher	and	greater	good	of	
all.		

	Love	is	being	responsible,	respectful,	treating	others	as	we	would	
like	to	be	treated	in	all	things.			 	

Love	&	Light,	

Pastor	Susan					

		

						 	 	 	 	 	 	 	



		


